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File:  2833.20 

 

January 27, 2016 

    

Jason Cousin, P. Eng. 

J. R. Cousin Consultants Ltd. 

91 A Scurfield Blvd. 

Winnipeg, MB  R3Y 1G4 

 

Email: jrcousin@jrcc.ca  

 

Dear Mr. Cousin: 

 

Re:   Rural Municipality of La Broquerie – Wastewater Treatment Lagoon Expansion – 

Environment Act Proposal 

 

The review of the Environment Act Proposal (EAP) for the expansion of the Rural 

Municipality of La Broquerie wastewater treatment lagoon is continuing. 

 

New information has generated a supplementary request for additional information relative 

to this EAP.  Please provide an engineering drawing clearly showing and identifying:  

1. All property lines adjacent to or associated with the site of the expanded lagoon, including 

easements and immediately adjacent properties; 

2. Specific locations of proposed area and site drainage and discharge ditches;  

3. Specific locations of proposed discharge pipe outlets; 

4. Specific locations of existing and proposed fences and gates;  

5. Elevations of key points along the lagoon’s drainage routes to the Seine River; 

6. Locations and configurations of all soil stockpiles and other materials associated with 

previous lagoon construction activities, including all soil and other materials that may have 

been placed at the site and on adjoining properties; and  

7. Topographies of lands owned by the Rural Municipality of La Broquerie and immediately 

adjacent lands that are privately owned and located between the existing lagoon and the 

Seine River.   

 

Please comment on how the municipality intends to meet the requirement not to discharge 

the lagoon when flooding from any cause is occurring along the discharge route or when such 

discharge would cause or contribute to flooding in or along the drainage route.   
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Please address these requests for additional information.  The EAP review process will 

continue upon receipt of your responses.  

 

If you have any questions or would like to discuss these items, please contact me at 204-

945-6030. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Original Signed By 

 

 

Robert Boswick, P. Eng. 

Environmental Engineer 

 

 

c:   Ginette Tétrault, Interim Chief Administrative Officer – Rural Municipality of La Broquerie 

Donna Smiley/Diane Oertel – Environmental Compliance and Enforcement, Manitoba 

Conservation and Water Stewardship  

 Public Registries 
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